

## TOWN OF GROTON

173 Main Street
Groton, Massachusetts 01450
Tel: (978) 448-1105
Fax: (978) 448-1113
Planning@townofgroton.org

Office of the PLANNING BOARD

April 23, 2018

Jamie Fosburgh, NPS, Manager, Northeast Region Rivers Program Lucy Wallace, Chair, NRWSR Study Committee Nashua River Wild and Scenic River Study Committee c/o Nashua River Watershed Association 592 Main Street Groton, MA 01450

មួយស្ថិតស្ថិត ប្រជាជាក្នុង មួយមេជាក្រសួ

RE: Wild and Scenic River Designation

Dear Mr. Fosburgh and Ms. Wallace:

At its meeting on April 12, 2018, the Groton Planning Board voted unanimously to indicate support for the purposes and goals of the "Nashua, Squannacook, and Nissitissit Rivers Stewardship Plan" and to endorse the recommendation to seek designation as Partnership Wild and Scenic Rivers. The Planning Board also voted unanimously to provide a recommendation to Groton's Spring Town Meeting to accept the stewardship plan. For copies of the minutes from the April 12, 2018 Planning Board meeting please visit our website:

(<a href="http://www.townofgroton.org/Town/BoardsCommittees/PlanningBoard.aspx">http://www.townofgroton.org/Town/BoardsCommittees/PlanningBoard.aspx</a>)

Sincerely,

Scott Wilson, Chairman Groton Planning Board